HARWICH COMMUNITY CENTER
FACILITIES COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

September 14th, 2018
10:00 AM

Members present: Lee Culver, Brian Power, Ralph Smith, & Angie Chilaka 
Also present: Carolyn Carey (Community Center Director) 
1. The meeting was called to order at 10:05 AM 
2. Brian Power made a motion to approve the Facilities Committee meeting minutes from the August 10th, 2018 meeting. The motion was seconded by Angie Chilaka and unanimously approved. 
3. Lee Culver gave the report from the Council on Aging:
A. Today is the COA Director’s last day. The Town Administrator will be filling in on an interim basis. The position has been posted to the public and they’ll keep us informed. 
Lee Culver gave the report from Recreation: 
A. The Fall schedule is available for the Rec Department. 
B. The Rec Dept will be asking the CPC for money to redo the scoreboard. 
C. This has been one of Recreation’s most successful summers ever, and they are focused on changing the life guard stands at all the beaches. 
4. Old Business

A. Basement Cleaning: Ms. Carey reported that the Community Center has begun cleaning the basement. Channel 18 has completed their cleaning, Recreation is still in the process and is organizing all their equipment, and the COA will be sending someone down to clean. 

i. Sean Libby from DPW will be helping with the supplies and extra building materials.  
B. Sunday Building Opening: Ms. Carey provided the flyer that Ms. Estabrook made for the September 23rd opening. Judy will be covering half of the dates and Dan who works in the weight room will be covering the other dates. Ms. Carey will be meeting with them on the upcoming Tuesday to go over the schedule with them. 
C. Information on Fees: Information regarding the Community Center’s fees was given out, and the Committee asked that the topic be put on the agenda after they’ve had time to go through the packet of material. 
5. New Business
A. The Facilities Committee is scheduled to put together a report to present to the Selectmen in October. 
B. The Touch-A-Truck event, which had been very successful last year, is scheduled to happen again on October 13th. The Community Center will be working with the Police, Fire, Highway, and Water department for this event. 
C. The Halloween letters for donations have been sent out and Ms. Carey has already received a commitment of 20 pizzas as well as cookies from Lucy’s Cookies. Ralph Smith mentioned a speaker at the Men’s Club who runs a popcorn company and might be interested in in making a donation for the Halloween event. 
D. The Boo-tique event is scheduled for October 18th. The Community Center is desperately looking for costumes, as they have gone through so many from last year’s costume drive. Donation drop boxes have been put in both the Police and Fire Station, and Ms. Carey will be asking if the Chamber of Commerce will have a donation box as well. 

E. Capital projects for the building are due at the end of this month. Sean Libby has put in a building request, and Ms. Carey is looking into the phone system, a fan system for the weight room, and chairs. 

i. Of note: The Center will be looking adding a new dish washer into this year’s budget. 
6. Director’s Update

A. The Cranberry Festival will be happening this weekend. There are two custodians scheduled to work on each day. 
B. The Community Center has just hired a new weight room attendant, Jessica Berk, who will be working the 6AM shift starting this upcoming Monday. 
7. Other
**Nothing of note**

8. The next meeting will be on October 12th, 2018 at 10AM.
9. The meeting adjourned at 10:44AM. 
